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   Wilberfoss News 
February 2025 

IInn  tthhiiss  iissssuuee......  Welcome to the first edition of 2025!  

We hope you all had a fabulous festive 
period. 

In this issue, you will find the latest 
updates on village news, local events 
and current community  happenings. 

We would like to thank the volunteers 
who have stepped up to cover the  

areas that needed coverage.  We really 
do aapppprreecciiaattee all our volunteers.  Your 
support is invaluable, and without it, 

we would not be able to distribute our 
newsletter to every home in the village. 

If you have any submissions for the 
March edition, please send them to 
michellewallis1711@gmail.com by   

February 19th. 
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                News in Brief  

Get in touch with Wilberfoss Parish Council by email clerk@wilberfoss-pc.gov.uk,  telephone 01759 380123,  
or Facebook Messenger. 

If your New Year’s Resolution is to get 
more involved in village life, have you    
considered becoming a Parish Councillor? 
We currently have two vacancies so drop 
us an email. The role offers an opportunity 
to influence the decision-making of       
Wilberfoss.  The Parish Council only meets 
face-to-face once a month, so the role is 
not onerous. 

If it’s something you might be interested in 
but you’re undecided, meetings are open 
to the public so why not drop in to see 
what happens.  We meet on the third 
Thursday, from 7.30 pm at the Community 
Centre. 

Don’t forget that East Riding of Yorkshire 
Council are introducing a FFlloooodd  WWaarrddeenn  
SScchheemmee.  This scheme will rely on            
volunteers in flood-hit communities being 
their eyes and ears, feeding flooding     
issues to East Riding of Yorkshire Council 
staff and the Parish Council. A Parish 
Councillor is happy to become a Warden, 
but we need more volunteers. 

You don’t have to be directly impacted by 
flooding to become a Flood Warden but if 
you or your home are vulnerable during 
heavy rainfall, this is a real opportunity to 
make connections with East Riding of 
Yorkshire Council staff. Use it as an       
opportunity to build relationships with 
those who can help.  If you are interested, 
contact the Clerk for more information. 
  
The old .org.uk Parish Council website and 
email address have now been closed.  
Please use the ..ggoovv..uukk  contact details and 
website in the footer below to look for  
parish information, and to keep abreast of 
Parish Council business. 

As a reminder, there is a link on the 
Homepage of the Parish Council’s new 
website which offers up-to-the-minute 
FFlloooodd  SSttaattuuss  information  in the East     
Riding of Yorkshire.  There is access to, 
flood warnings and flood alerts and an 
opportunity to sign up to receive alerts. 
  
AA  FFRREEEE  CCoommmmuunniittyy  FFiirrsstt  AAiidd CCoouurrssee is 
being held at Wilberfoss Community    
Centre on the afternoon of Wednesday, 
12th March.  Places are limited and the 
course is already more than half full.  
You’ll find further details in this           
Newsletter.   If sufficient interest is 
shown, there may be a second course, 
taking place one evening for those who 
work during the day. 

 

 

 

 

The 8th May 2025 marks the 80th            
anniversary of VE Day.  We would love to 
hear from community groups who may be 
thinking of marking the occasion with a 
celebration. 

December Crossword Answers  

 

Crossword Answers 



          Wellness                 First Aid Course  
  

AA  FFRREEEE  CCoommmmuunniittyy  FFiirrsstt  AAiidd  CCoouurrssee  

 

A qualified first aider has very kindly offered to run a free               
community First Aid course on WWeeddnneessddaayy  1122tthh  MMaarrcchh  bbeettwweeeenn  11..0000  

ppmm  aanndd  44..0000  ppmm.  The course will include: 

 

• Basic life support for adults, children and infants 
• Use of an AED Defibrillator 
• The hazards of choking 
• An element of first aid 

 
Claire will teach people how to save lives and will also provide use-
ful information on cuts, bruises, bleeding and anaphylaxis.  As well as 
being a trainer for the UK Sepsis Trust, Claire works as the Recovery 
Team Leader/Resus Lead and Surgical First Assistant at The Nuffield 
Hospital. She has taught basic life support for 25 years.  

 

We are extremely lucky that Claire is willing to give her time free of 
charge.  The course will take place at Wilberfoss Community Centre. 
Places are limited to 12 participants, but Claire is happy to do a       
second course if there is sufficient interest. The second one could take 
place one evening.  The course on the 12th March is already over half 
full so do get in touch asap! clerk@wilberfoss-pc.gov.uk  
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Reporting Potholes 

VViillllaaggeerrss    --  AA  ccaallll  ttoo  aacctitioonn  pplleeaassee  ……!!  

 We are asking for your help to improve the increasing disrepair of the roads we have to travel 
to get to our houses. Even if you are not driving them, you may be regularly walking your dog 
along them with children (e.g. Birker Lane) and being splashed by drivers or having to get out of 
the way in muddy puddles of pothole water.  

 For the elderly of the village using Walking Frames,  Crutches and Wheelchairs,  there is no 
option but to walk in the road as the pitted and rutted pavements (with very scarce dropped 
kerbs) make access unsuitable and the slope of those pavements for those with joint problems 
renders them too painful to negotiate. 

  Dropping into a pothole in the day (or an unknown one at night!) because there is no other 
place to go if something is coming in the other direction and the road is narrow can seriously 
damage your wheel and car and prove very expensive. 

 It is the responsibility of people who live on the roads to report Potholes in their streets. The 
Council will not come and repair them unless a householder reports them – or there is an      
accident.   We have just filled in 10 forms for holes in the roads at our end of the village – we 
had taken photos of 15 altogether but 5 of them had already been reported. The map on the 
website shows you which ones have already been reported so you don't waste your time. None 
of the 15 holes that we have driven over on daily basis are within 400metres of our house but 
have been annoying us for over 3 months. If you have to park on the road opposite a pothole, 
please both report it and consider moving along a little way until it is repaired so that road users 
in either direction can actually get past without dropping into the hole 

  PPlleeaassee  hheellpp  uuss  aallll  bbyy  rreeppoorrtitinngg  aallll  tthhee  eelliiggiibbllee  ppootthhoolleess  iinn  yyoouurr  iimmmmeeddiiaattee  vviicciinniittyy,,  oorr  oonneess  yyoouu  
ddrriivvee  oovveerr  rreegguullaarrllyy. IIff  eevveerryyoonnee  rreeppoorrttss  aatt  lleeaasstt  oonnee  nneeaarr  tthheemm  tthhee  CCoouunncciill  wwiillll  ggeett  tthhee  mmeessssaaggee,,  
aanndd  wwee  wwoonn’’tt  hhaavvee  ttoo  ssppeenndd  hhoouurrss  rreeppoorrtitinngg  1155  !! 

 TThhee  PPrroocceessss  ::          
• Take a photo of the pothole with size and depth noted. 
• Note the location by road name and adjacent house numbers  
• Find the 'What 3 Words' code to identify the exact position. 
• Go onto the East Riding Council Website & Search for  ‘Report a Pothole’. This will bring up 

the Form to complete and upload the photo to. 
• Submit the form  
 
 Many thanks for your help in keeping Wilberfoss Village more attractive, safer, and more     
accessible for all our users in cars and bikes and on foot. 

  AA  ccoonncceerrnneedd  RReessiiddeenntt  ffrroomm  tthhee  BBeecckkssiiddee//BBiirrkkeerr  LLaannee  aarreeaa  

Pavilion Bar & Bistro 



WWiillbbeerrffoossss  iinn  BBlloooomm  
 

We hope you all enjoyed our Christmas tree in the village centre. 
Our thanks to Phil Etherington of AV Etherington and Sons for   

supplying it and Cliff at Frost Butchers for the use of his electricity. 
Special thanks to Chris Mason,  Ray Turner, Duncan Morris, Chris 
Morris , Andrew  and James who helped us erect it and sorted all 

the electrical work. 
 

If you feel you would like to help us look after the community     
flower beds and planters around the village, we’d love to hear from 

you. Please call Viv Guyll on 07885 855402 or email her 
at vmg1067@icloud.com for further information  

Flowers to Fun       W.A.T.S 



Wilberfoss in Bloom          Information 

PPlleeaassee  kkeeeepp  tthhiiss  ssoommeewwhheerree  ssaaffee  aanndd    hhaannddyy!!  

Services & Events 
110000  CClluubb  
The lucky winners of the 100 Club draw for December 2024 were 1st Chris Gray and   
Steve Percival, 2nd Sylvia Milne and Grant Burton, 3rd Maureen Mayling and Kevin Field-
house.  Don’t forget that because there are no draws during Lent, June and December 
each have two draws. The lucky winners of the 100 Club draw for January 2025 were 1st 
Tonita Day, 2nd Steve Percival, 3rd Sarah Wills. If you would like to purchase a number(s) 
please contact Moira Percival 07805344842, you are welcome to join in at any time and 
help support your village Church. The draws take place on the first Sunday of each 
month.  
  
MMiissssiioonn  ttoo  SSeeaaffaarreerrss  
To everyone who has knitted woolly hats for the seafarers, many many thanks.  
 
These are distributed to seafarers across the Humber ports and they 
are eagerly received, not just in these cold months but all the year 
round. For some seafarers, particularly from countries such as the 
Philippines, our warmest summer days are still chilly for them! 

PPlleeaassee  kkeeeepp  cclliicckkiinngg  tthhoossee  nneeeeddlleess!!  
  
DDoo  yyoouu  sshhoopp  oonnlliinnee??  
If you do, then here is an easy way to increase the income of your Village Church at no 
cost to you!! If you access this link https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk , choose St John 
the Baptist Church Wilberfoss, then purchase from a listed store, a percentage of the 
cost of your purchases will be given to Wilberfoss Church. This donation comes purely 
from the store and not from you! 
  
FFoooodd  BBaannkk——UUrrggeennttllyy  nneeeeddeedd  
Powdered Milk    Long Life Juice and Squash. 
UHT Milk    Instant Mash Potato 
Tinned Vegetables and Tinned Fruit. 
 
The York foodbank website is regularly updated with details of items that are urgently 
needed. For further details please go to:  
https://york.foodbank.org.uk/give-help/donate-food/  If you have any queries, please 
contact Steve Percival, stevepercival@hotmail.co.uk 
  
CChhuurrcchh  CCoonnttaaccttss  
Simon Pritchard Priest in Charge    www.achurchnearyou.com  
Peter Green  Licensed Lay Minister   01759 301386 
Steve Percival  Licensed Lay Minister   07883521677 
Rose Riley  Warden and Advocate for ACTS435 01759 380795 
Moira Percival  Warden    07805344842 
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Services & Events 
SStt  JJoohhnn  tthhee  BBaappttiisstt  CChhuurrcchh,,  WWiillbbeerrffoossss  

  
There wasn’t a January edition of the Village Newsletter, so HAPPY NEW YEAR everyone! 

  
SSuunnddaayy  SSeerrvviicceess  iinn  FFeebbrruuaarryy  22002255  

Sunday 2nd February   11.00 am Holy Communion  
Sunday 9th February   11.00 am Holy Communion 

Sunday 16th February   11.00 am Come and Worship 
Sunday 23rd February  11.00 am Holy Communion 

 
DDaattee  ffoorr  yyoouurr  DDiiaarryy  
Ash Wednesday falls on 5th March this year and there will be a Holy Communion Service 
with the Imposition of Ashes at 11.00. 
 
AAnnootthheerr  DDaattee  ffoorr  yyoouurr  DDiiaarryy  
The York Male Voice Choir will be singing in Church on 5th July and it will certainly be an 
evening to remember, so please don’t miss out. Further details concerning tickets,       
refreshments etc will follow in subsequent issues of the Village Newsletter.  
  
WWiillbbeerrffoossss  CChhuurrcchh  SSttaayy  aanndd  PPllaayy  
These sessions started on 7th January and will run during term time each Tuesday at 9.30 
am until 11.00 am. Refreshments are available and while the sessions are free of charge, 
donations, (which help to purchase craft supplies and contribute to the heating and    
lighting costs), will be welcomed.  
  
JJiiggssaaww  GGrroouupp 
This social group continues to meet every Thursday in the Priory Room 1.00 - 3.00 pm and 
provides a warm space and good company for all. There is always a large jigsaw for all to 
help complete and jigsaws are available to borrow and take home. If you enjoy jigsaws, 
then this is the place for you! If you don’t want to be involved with the jigsaw, there is   
always great conversation, tea, coffee and cake to tempt you! Grateful thanks to all who 
generously donate cakes, raffle prizes etc. Please contact Jo Stalker, Authorised Lay    
Minister, 01759 380361. 
  
SSaaffeegguuaarrddiinngg  --  tthhee  aaccttiioonn  tthhee  CChhuurrcchh  ttaakkeess  ttoo  pprroommoottee  aa  ssaaffeerr  ccuullttuurree  wwiitthhiinn  tthhee  CChhuurrcchh..  
The Church is open every day from approximately 10.00 am until 3.00 pm for you to find 
peace, a quiet place for prayer, borrow a book or just to enjoy the beautiful surroundings. 
The Ministry Team and all front-line volunteers have been on training courses regarding 
the important issue of safeguarding, following the relevant national legislation and      
guidance. The front-line volunteers include those who welcome worshippers and          
distribute hymn books and liturgy, read the lessons, lead the intersessions, invite you to 
take communion or to come forward for a blessing. All Church led activities have at least 
one person who has their safeguarding certification and has been cleared by the            
Disclosure and Barring Service (DBS). 

Women’s Institute 

HHeelllloo  lloovveellyy  llaaddiieess,,  tthhiiss  iiss  oouurr  lliisstt  ooff  mmeeeetitinnggss  ffoorr  22002255..    

UUnnlleessss  ssttaatteedd  bbeellooww  aallll  mmeeeetitinnggss  wwiillll  bbee  iinn  tthhee  WWiillbbeerrffoossss  CCoommmmuunniittyy  CCeennttrree,,  1166  
MMaaiinn  SSttrreeeett,,  WWiillbbeerrffoossss,,  YYoorrkk,,  YYOO4411  55NNNN  ((ccaarr  ppaarrkk  ttoo  ssiiddee))  

 

JJaannuuaarryy  99tthh – Walking the Wolds with Mrs M & Bill  
FFeebbrruuaarryy  1133tthh – SASH   
MMaarrcchh  1133tthh  – Simply Bee Wellness – make a terrarium ((RRSSVVPP  nneeeeddeedd  bbyy  2288//0022)) 
AApprriill  1100tthh – Cyber Safety Talk – North Yorkshire Police (link WIs are invited) 
MMaayy  88tthh – Learn to crochet a poppy with Louise-Marie Crochet  
JJuunnee  1122tthh – Craft with Fused Glass --  ttbbcc 
JJuullyy  1100tthh – Visit to Dreamery Gardens - Northwood, Stamford Bridge --  ttbbcc 
AAuugguusstt  88tthh – No meeting  
SSeepptteemmbbeerr  1111tthh – Dark Tales of York ghost walk – York city centre 
OOccttoobbeerr  99tthh – Wolds Hedgehog Rescue 
NNoovveemmbbeerr  1133tthh – AGM & Wine Tasting 
DDeecceemmbbeerr  1111tthh – Christmas Fun, Craft & Buffet 
Christmas Meal – 5th December- tbc 
 

VViissiittoorrss  vveerryy  wweellccoommee  ––  pplleeaassee  ccoonnttaacctt  uuss  bbeellooww  ffoorr  ddeettaaiillss.. 
  
MMeemmbbeerrsshhiipp  iiss  rreenneewweedd  iinn  AApprriill  22002255  ((11sstt  AApprriill  22002255  ttoo  3311sstt  MMaarrcchh  22002255))    

PPlleeaassee  rreeqquueesstt  aa  mmeemmbbeerrsshhiipp  ffoorrmm  iiff  yyoouu  aarree  aa  nneeww  mmeemmbbeerr  
££5500  bbyy  CCaasshh  oorr  BBAACCSS    

((LLllooyyddss  BBaannkk  AAccccoouunntt::  3311332266776600  ––  SSoorrtt  CCooddee::  3300--9999--5500      
AAccccoouunntt  nnaammee::  WWoommeenn  ooff  WWiillbbeerrffoossss  WWoommeenn’’ss  IInnsstitittuuttee))  

  

PPlleeaassee  eemmaaiill  iiff  yyoouu  hhaavvee  aannyy  qquueesstitioonnss  oorr  qquueerriieess  wowwi@eastyorkshirewi.org.uk 

 
LLoouuiissaa  JJaayynneess  ((PPrreessiiddeenntt)),,  RReebbeeccccaa  PPeerrkkiinnss  ((SSeeccrreettaarryy)),,  CCaatthheerriinnee  TTaayylloorr  ((TTrreeaassuurreerr))  

CCoommmmiitttteeee  MMeemmbbeerrss::  AAmmaannddaa  WWooooddlliiffffee,,  VViiccttoorriiaa  MMoorrlleeyy,,  KKaattee  BBuurrkkiinnsshhaaww 
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PPlleeaassee  eemmaaiill  iiff  yyoouu  hhaavvee  aannyy  qquueesstitioonnss  oorr  qquueerriieess  wowwi@eastyorkshirewi.org.uk 

 
LLoouuiissaa  JJaayynneess  ((PPrreessiiddeenntt)),,  RReebbeeccccaa  PPeerrkkiinnss  ((SSeeccrreettaarryy)),,  CCaatthheerriinnee  TTaayylloorr  ((TTrreeaassuurreerr))  

CCoommmmiitttteeee  MMeemmbbeerrss::  AAmmaannddaa  WWooooddlliiffffee,,  VViiccttoorriiaa  MMoorrlleeyy,,  KKaattee  BBuurrkkiinnsshhaaww 



WILBERFOSS COMMUNITY CENTRE DIARY 

Users that welcome new members have provided contact details 
 Session Time Activity Activity Contact  Permissions have been given to use contact details below 
Monday 6.00 am – 7.00 am 

10.15 am – 12.25 pm 
2.00 pm – 4.00 pm 
2.30 pm – 4.30 pm 
4.00 pm – 8.00 pm 
6.00 pm – 8.00 pm 
8.30 pm – 9.30 pm 

Early morning fitness class 
Sing & Sign – Classes from babies to toddlers 
Wilberfoss Sewing Group 
Wilberfoss Ladies & Friends (third Monday monthly) 
KCMA Martial Arts Academy (children & adult classes) 
Yoga with Simply Bee Wellness  
Keep Fit with Linda  

Emily Stockhill 
Anna Gibbeson 
Norma Randall 
Eileen Brammell 
Kris Crump 
Emily Stockhill 
Linda Hartas  

emilylouisestockhill@gmail.com 07715 693656 
annagibbeson@singandsign.co.uk 07811 651720 
normacrandall1937@yahoo.co.uk 01759  388921 
01759 388135  
kcma.online@gmail.com 07896 882909 
emilylouisestockhill@gmail.com 07715 693656 
Linharmac@aol.com 07801 888824 

Tuesday 10.00 am – 11.00 am 
1.00 pm – 3.00 pm 
 
3.00 pm – 4.30 pm  
 
1.15 pm – 3.15 pm 
7.00 pm – 9.00 pm 

Move It or Lose It – Exercise for the over 60’s  
Tuesday Chat (cuppa and a chat – free to all and everyone welcome. 
No booking necessary.  Just turn up!) 
Digital Clinic – FREE help with devices/online issues (1st Tuesday 
monthly) 
Wilberfoss Art Class  
Wilberfoss Table Tennis Club (Club & Match Night) 

Karen Hill 
Becks & Stu Savage 
 
Sarah Wills 
Chris Bailey 
Alison Young 

karen.wallacehill@moveitorloseit.co.uk 07305 030706 
sav8289@aol.com  
 
wilberfossdigitalsos@outlook.com  
wilberfossartgroup@outlook.com  
92aryoung@gmail.com 01759 380325 

Wednesday 9.30 am – 10.30 am 
2.00 pm – 4.00 pm 
7.30 pm – 9.30 pm 

Beginners Yoga class 
U3A Quiz (alternate weeks) (U3A Members only) 
Wilberfoss Line Dancers  

Lindsey Samson 
 
Barbara 

samsonlindsey@gmail.com 07817 830178 
secretarypockdu3a@gmail.com (general enquiries) 
01759 388218 

Thursday 10.00 am – 11.00 am 
1.30 pm – 3.30 pm   
7.00 pm – 8.30 pm 
7.00 pm – 8.00 pm 
7.30 pm – 9.30 pm 
7.30 pm – 9.00 pm 

Pocklington Pilates  
Wilberfoss Sequence Dancers 
Wilberfoss Karate Club (15 years +) Ad hoc  
Beginners Tai Chi with Ian  
WOW WI (2nd Thursday monthly) 
Wilberfoss Parish Council (3rd Thursday monthly) 

Sophie Redfern 
Betty  
Mike Cundall 
Ian Parker 
Louisa 
Sarah Wills 

sandsredfern@aol.com 07931 964114 
01904 470455 
 
taichi.derwent@gmail.com  
wowwi@eastyorkshirewi.org.uk 
clerk@wilberfoss-pc.gov.uk  07762 549292 

Friday 6.00 am – 7.00 am 
9.30 am – 10.30 am 
12.30 pm – 2.30 pm 
7.00 pm – 9.00 pm 
7.00 pm – 8.00 pm 

Early morning fitness class 
Circuits with Lovaine  
Boltonians (Men’s discussion group & light lunch) 
Wilberfoss Short Mat Bowling Club 
Kettlersize Fitness with Kev 

Emily Stockhill 
Lovaine Humphry 
Allan Ashworth 
Sue/Mick 
Kev Copeland 

emilylouisestockhill@gmail.com 07715 693656 
Lovaine@lovfit.co.uk 07932 800101  
Allan.ashworth1@ntlworld.com 07803 393694 
suedouthwaite1@gmail.com/ 07855 165417 (Mick) 
gymkevcope@googlemail.com 07834 617192 

Saturday 10.30 am – 12.00 pm 
 

Wilberfoss Karate Club (15 years +) (alternate weeks) Mike Lewis 07904 653337 

Sunday 4.00 pm – 6.00 pm Wilberfoss Amateur Theatre Society (WATS) - Community theatre group 
for all ages 

Sally Langton watswilberfoss@gmail.com 

In addition to the events listed above, the Community Centre welcomes private bookings.  These events are not accessible to the public.   

Single rooms at the Centre can be hired for as little as £11.00 per hour for non-profit making activities, £13.00 an hour for semi-commercial users and £20.00 an hour for a commercial hirer.  Rooms can 
be joined to form larger spaces.  The Centre also has a therapy room and a meeting room which can be hired on an hourly basis or on a half day (£30) or full day (£60) basis.  Please contact Sarah Wills, 
Centre Manager on wilberfosscommunitycentre@outlook.com or 01759 380123, or via Facebook Messenger through the Community Centre’s Facebook page.  Internal photographs of the Community 
Centre can be viewed through the village website www.wilberfossparish.org.uk or on HallsHire.com.   
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Services & Events 
SStt  JJoohhnn  tthhee  BBaappttiisstt  CChhuurrcchh,,  WWiillbbeerrffoossss  

  
There wasn’t a January edition of the Village Newsletter, so HAPPY NEW YEAR everyone! 

  
SSuunnddaayy  SSeerrvviicceess  iinn  FFeebbrruuaarryy  22002255  

Sunday 2nd February   11.00 am Holy Communion  
Sunday 9th February   11.00 am Holy Communion 

Sunday 16th February   11.00 am Come and Worship 
Sunday 23rd February  11.00 am Holy Communion 

 
DDaattee  ffoorr  yyoouurr  DDiiaarryy  
Ash Wednesday falls on 5th March this year and there will be a Holy Communion Service 
with the Imposition of Ashes at 11.00. 
 
AAnnootthheerr  DDaattee  ffoorr  yyoouurr  DDiiaarryy  
The York Male Voice Choir will be singing in Church on 5th July and it will certainly be an 
evening to remember, so please don’t miss out. Further details concerning tickets,       
refreshments etc will follow in subsequent issues of the Village Newsletter.  
  
WWiillbbeerrffoossss  CChhuurrcchh  SSttaayy  aanndd  PPllaayy  
These sessions started on 7th January and will run during term time each Tuesday at 9.30 
am until 11.00 am. Refreshments are available and while the sessions are free of charge, 
donations, (which help to purchase craft supplies and contribute to the heating and    
lighting costs), will be welcomed.  
  
JJiiggssaaww  GGrroouupp 
This social group continues to meet every Thursday in the Priory Room 1.00 - 3.00 pm and 
provides a warm space and good company for all. There is always a large jigsaw for all to 
help complete and jigsaws are available to borrow and take home. If you enjoy jigsaws, 
then this is the place for you! If you don’t want to be involved with the jigsaw, there is   
always great conversation, tea, coffee and cake to tempt you! Grateful thanks to all who 
generously donate cakes, raffle prizes etc. Please contact Jo Stalker, Authorised Lay    
Minister, 01759 380361. 
  
SSaaffeegguuaarrddiinngg  --  tthhee  aaccttiioonn  tthhee  CChhuurrcchh  ttaakkeess  ttoo  pprroommoottee  aa  ssaaffeerr  ccuullttuurree  wwiitthhiinn  tthhee  CChhuurrcchh..  
The Church is open every day from approximately 10.00 am until 3.00 pm for you to find 
peace, a quiet place for prayer, borrow a book or just to enjoy the beautiful surroundings. 
The Ministry Team and all front-line volunteers have been on training courses regarding 
the important issue of safeguarding, following the relevant national legislation and      
guidance. The front-line volunteers include those who welcome worshippers and          
distribute hymn books and liturgy, read the lessons, lead the intersessions, invite you to 
take communion or to come forward for a blessing. All Church led activities have at least 
one person who has their safeguarding certification and has been cleared by the            
Disclosure and Barring Service (DBS). 

Women’s Institute 

HHeelllloo  lloovveellyy  llaaddiieess,,  tthhiiss  iiss  oouurr  lliisstt  ooff  mmeeeetitinnggss  ffoorr  22002255..    

UUnnlleessss  ssttaatteedd  bbeellooww  aallll  mmeeeetitinnggss  wwiillll  bbee  iinn  tthhee  WWiillbbeerrffoossss  CCoommmmuunniittyy  CCeennttrree,,  1166  
MMaaiinn  SSttrreeeett,,  WWiillbbeerrffoossss,,  YYoorrkk,,  YYOO4411  55NNNN  ((ccaarr  ppaarrkk  ttoo  ssiiddee))  

 

JJaannuuaarryy  99tthh – Walking the Wolds with Mrs M & Bill  
FFeebbrruuaarryy  1133tthh – SASH   
MMaarrcchh  1133tthh  – Simply Bee Wellness – make a terrarium ((RRSSVVPP  nneeeeddeedd  bbyy  2288//0022)) 
AApprriill  1100tthh – Cyber Safety Talk – North Yorkshire Police (link WIs are invited) 
MMaayy  88tthh – Learn to crochet a poppy with Louise-Marie Crochet  
JJuunnee  1122tthh – Craft with Fused Glass --  ttbbcc 
JJuullyy  1100tthh – Visit to Dreamery Gardens - Northwood, Stamford Bridge --  ttbbcc 
AAuugguusstt  88tthh – No meeting  
SSeepptteemmbbeerr  1111tthh – Dark Tales of York ghost walk – York city centre 
OOccttoobbeerr  99tthh – Wolds Hedgehog Rescue 
NNoovveemmbbeerr  1133tthh – AGM & Wine Tasting 
DDeecceemmbbeerr  1111tthh – Christmas Fun, Craft & Buffet 
Christmas Meal – 5th December- tbc 
 

VViissiittoorrss  vveerryy  wweellccoommee  ––  pplleeaassee  ccoonnttaacctt  uuss  bbeellooww  ffoorr  ddeettaaiillss.. 
  
MMeemmbbeerrsshhiipp  iiss  rreenneewweedd  iinn  AApprriill  22002255  ((11sstt  AApprriill  22002255  ttoo  3311sstt  MMaarrcchh  22002255))    

PPlleeaassee  rreeqquueesstt  aa  mmeemmbbeerrsshhiipp  ffoorrmm  iiff  yyoouu  aarree  aa  nneeww  mmeemmbbeerr  
££5500  bbyy  CCaasshh  oorr  BBAACCSS    

((LLllooyyddss  BBaannkk  AAccccoouunntt::  3311332266776600  ––  SSoorrtt  CCooddee::  3300--9999--5500      
AAccccoouunntt  nnaammee::  WWoommeenn  ooff  WWiillbbeerrffoossss  WWoommeenn’’ss  IInnsstitittuuttee))  

  

PPlleeaassee  eemmaaiill  iiff  yyoouu  hhaavvee  aannyy  qquueesstitioonnss  oorr  qquueerriieess  wowwi@eastyorkshirewi.org.uk 

 
LLoouuiissaa  JJaayynneess  ((PPrreessiiddeenntt)),,  RReebbeeccccaa  PPeerrkkiinnss  ((SSeeccrreettaarryy)),,  CCaatthheerriinnee  TTaayylloorr  ((TTrreeaassuurreerr))  

CCoommmmiitttteeee  MMeemmbbeerrss::  AAmmaannddaa  WWooooddlliiffffee,,  VViiccttoorriiaa  MMoorrlleeyy,,  KKaattee  BBuurrkkiinnsshhaaww 
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Wilberfoss in Bloom          Information 

PPlleeaassee  kkeeeepp  tthhiiss  ssoommeewwhheerree  ssaaffee  aanndd    hhaannddyy!!  

Services & Events 
110000  CClluubb  
The lucky winners of the 100 Club draw for December 2024 were 1st Chris Gray and   
Steve Percival, 2nd Sylvia Milne and Grant Burton, 3rd Maureen Mayling and Kevin Field-
house.  Don’t forget that because there are no draws during Lent, June and December 
each have two draws. The lucky winners of the 100 Club draw for January 2025 were 1st 
Tonita Day, 2nd Steve Percival, 3rd Sarah Wills. If you would like to purchase a number(s) 
please contact Moira Percival 07805344842, you are welcome to join in at any time and 
help support your village Church. The draws take place on the first Sunday of each 
month.  
  
MMiissssiioonn  ttoo  SSeeaaffaarreerrss  
To everyone who has knitted woolly hats for the seafarers, many many thanks.  
 
These are distributed to seafarers across the Humber ports and they 
are eagerly received, not just in these cold months but all the year 
round. For some seafarers, particularly from countries such as the 
Philippines, our warmest summer days are still chilly for them! 

PPlleeaassee  kkeeeepp  cclliicckkiinngg  tthhoossee  nneeeeddlleess!!  
  
DDoo  yyoouu  sshhoopp  oonnlliinnee??  
If you do, then here is an easy way to increase the income of your Village Church at no 
cost to you!! If you access this link https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk , choose St John 
the Baptist Church Wilberfoss, then purchase from a listed store, a percentage of the 
cost of your purchases will be given to Wilberfoss Church. This donation comes purely 
from the store and not from you! 
  
FFoooodd  BBaannkk——UUrrggeennttllyy  nneeeeddeedd  
Powdered Milk    Long Life Juice and Squash. 
UHT Milk    Instant Mash Potato 
Tinned Vegetables and Tinned Fruit. 
 
The York foodbank website is regularly updated with details of items that are urgently 
needed. For further details please go to:  
https://york.foodbank.org.uk/give-help/donate-food/  If you have any queries, please 
contact Steve Percival, stevepercival@hotmail.co.uk 
  
CChhuurrcchh  CCoonnttaaccttss  
Simon Pritchard Priest in Charge    www.achurchnearyou.com  
Peter Green  Licensed Lay Minister   01759 301386 
Steve Percival  Licensed Lay Minister   07883521677 
Rose Riley  Warden and Advocate for ACTS435 01759 380795 
Moira Percival  Warden    07805344842 
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Steve Percival, 2nd Sylvia Milne and Grant Burton, 3rd Maureen Mayling and Kevin Field-
house.  Don’t forget that because there are no draws during Lent, June and December 
each have two draws. The lucky winners of the 100 Club draw for January 2025 were 1st 
Tonita Day, 2nd Steve Percival, 3rd Sarah Wills. If you would like to purchase a number(s) 
please contact Moira Percival 07805344842, you are welcome to join in at any time and 
help support your village Church. The draws take place on the first Sunday of each 
month.  
  
MMiissssiioonn  ttoo  SSeeaaffaarreerrss  
To everyone who has knitted woolly hats for the seafarers, many many thanks.  
 
These are distributed to seafarers across the Humber ports and they 
are eagerly received, not just in these cold months but all the year 
round. For some seafarers, particularly from countries such as the 
Philippines, our warmest summer days are still chilly for them! 

PPlleeaassee  kkeeeepp  cclliicckkiinngg  tthhoossee  nneeeeddlleess!!  
  
DDoo  yyoouu  sshhoopp  oonnlliinnee??  
If you do, then here is an easy way to increase the income of your Village Church at no 
cost to you!! If you access this link https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk , choose St John 
the Baptist Church Wilberfoss, then purchase from a listed store, a percentage of the 
cost of your purchases will be given to Wilberfoss Church. This donation comes purely 
from the store and not from you! 
  
FFoooodd  BBaannkk——UUrrggeennttllyy  nneeeeddeedd  
Powdered Milk    Long Life Juice and Squash. 
UHT Milk    Instant Mash Potato 
Tinned Vegetables and Tinned Fruit. 
 
The York foodbank website is regularly updated with details of items that are urgently 
needed. For further details please go to:  
https://york.foodbank.org.uk/give-help/donate-food/  If you have any queries, please 
contact Steve Percival, stevepercival@hotmail.co.uk 
  
CChhuurrcchh  CCoonnttaaccttss  
Simon Pritchard Priest in Charge    www.achurchnearyou.com  
Peter Green  Licensed Lay Minister   01759 301386 
Steve Percival  Licensed Lay Minister   07883521677 
Rose Riley  Warden and Advocate for ACTS435 01759 380795 
Moira Percival  Warden    07805344842 



WWiillbbeerrffoossss  iinn  BBlloooomm  
 

We hope you all enjoyed our Christmas tree in the village centre. 
Our thanks to Phil Etherington of AV Etherington and Sons for   

supplying it and Cliff at Frost Butchers for the use of his electricity. 
Special thanks to Chris Mason,  Ray Turner, Duncan Morris, Chris 
Morris , Andrew  and James who helped us erect it and sorted all 

the electrical work. 
 

If you feel you would like to help us look after the community     
flower beds and planters around the village, we’d love to hear from 

you. Please call Viv Guyll on 07885 855402 or email her 
at vmg1067@icloud.com for further information  

Flowers to Fun       W.A.T.S 



Reporting Potholes 

VViillllaaggeerrss    --  AA  ccaallll  ttoo  aacctitioonn  pplleeaassee  ……!!  

 We are asking for your help to improve the increasing disrepair of the roads we have to travel 
to get to our houses. Even if you are not driving them, you may be regularly walking your dog 
along them with children (e.g. Birker Lane) and being splashed by drivers or having to get out of 
the way in muddy puddles of pothole water.  

 For the elderly of the village using Walking Frames,  Crutches and Wheelchairs,  there is no 
option but to walk in the road as the pitted and rutted pavements (with very scarce dropped 
kerbs) make access unsuitable and the slope of those pavements for those with joint problems 
renders them too painful to negotiate. 

  Dropping into a pothole in the day (or an unknown one at night!) because there is no other 
place to go if something is coming in the other direction and the road is narrow can seriously 
damage your wheel and car and prove very expensive. 

 It is the responsibility of people who live on the roads to report Potholes in their streets. The 
Council will not come and repair them unless a householder reports them – or there is an      
accident.   We have just filled in 10 forms for holes in the roads at our end of the village – we 
had taken photos of 15 altogether but 5 of them had already been reported. The map on the 
website shows you which ones have already been reported so you don't waste your time. None 
of the 15 holes that we have driven over on daily basis are within 400metres of our house but 
have been annoying us for over 3 months. If you have to park on the road opposite a pothole, 
please both report it and consider moving along a little way until it is repaired so that road users 
in either direction can actually get past without dropping into the hole 

  PPlleeaassee  hheellpp  uuss  aallll  bbyy  rreeppoorrtitinngg  aallll  tthhee  eelliiggiibbllee  ppootthhoolleess  iinn  yyoouurr  iimmmmeeddiiaattee  vviicciinniittyy,,  oorr  oonneess  yyoouu  
ddrriivvee  oovveerr  rreegguullaarrllyy. IIff  eevveerryyoonnee  rreeppoorrttss  aatt  lleeaasstt  oonnee  nneeaarr  tthheemm  tthhee  CCoouunncciill  wwiillll  ggeett  tthhee  mmeessssaaggee,,  
aanndd  wwee  wwoonn’’tt  hhaavvee  ttoo  ssppeenndd  hhoouurrss  rreeppoorrtitinngg  1155  !! 

 TThhee  PPrroocceessss  ::          
• Take a photo of the pothole with size and depth noted. 
• Note the location by road name and adjacent house numbers  
• Find the 'What 3 Words' code to identify the exact position. 
• Go onto the East Riding Council Website & Search for  ‘Report a Pothole’. This will bring up 

the Form to complete and upload the photo to. 
• Submit the form  
 
 Many thanks for your help in keeping Wilberfoss Village more attractive, safer, and more     
accessible for all our users in cars and bikes and on foot. 

  AA  ccoonncceerrnneedd  RReessiiddeenntt  ffrroomm  tthhee  BBeecckkssiiddee//BBiirrkkeerr  LLaannee  aarreeaa  

Pavilion Bar & Bistro 



          Wellness                 First Aid Course  
  

AA  FFRREEEE  CCoommmmuunniittyy  FFiirrsstt  AAiidd  CCoouurrssee  

 

A qualified first aider has very kindly offered to run a free               
community First Aid course on WWeeddnneessddaayy  1122tthh  MMaarrcchh  bbeettwweeeenn  11..0000  

ppmm  aanndd  44..0000  ppmm.  The course will include: 

 

• Basic life support for adults, children and infants 
• Use of an AED Defibrillator 
• The hazards of choking 
• An element of first aid 

 
Claire will teach people how to save lives and will also provide use-
ful information on cuts, bruises, bleeding and anaphylaxis.  As well as 
being a trainer for the UK Sepsis Trust, Claire works as the Recovery 
Team Leader/Resus Lead and Surgical First Assistant at The Nuffield 
Hospital. She has taught basic life support for 25 years.  

 

We are extremely lucky that Claire is willing to give her time free of 
charge.  The course will take place at Wilberfoss Community Centre. 
Places are limited to 12 participants, but Claire is happy to do a       
second course if there is sufficient interest. The second one could take 
place one evening.  The course on the 12th March is already over half 
full so do get in touch asap! clerk@wilberfoss-pc.gov.uk  
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                News in Brief  

Get in touch with Wilberfoss Parish Council by email clerk@wilberfoss-pc.gov.uk,  telephone 01759 380123,  
or Facebook Messenger. 

If your New Year’s Resolution is to get 
more involved in village life, have you    
considered becoming a Parish Councillor? 
We currently have two vacancies so drop 
us an email. The role offers an opportunity 
to influence the decision-making of       
Wilberfoss.  The Parish Council only meets 
face-to-face once a month, so the role is 
not onerous. 

If it’s something you might be interested in 
but you’re undecided, meetings are open 
to the public so why not drop in to see 
what happens.  We meet on the third 
Thursday, from 7.30 pm at the Community 
Centre. 

Don’t forget that East Riding of Yorkshire 
Council are introducing a FFlloooodd  WWaarrddeenn  
SScchheemmee.  This scheme will rely on            
volunteers in flood-hit communities being 
their eyes and ears, feeding flooding     
issues to East Riding of Yorkshire Council 
staff and the Parish Council. A Parish 
Councillor is happy to become a Warden, 
but we need more volunteers. 

You don’t have to be directly impacted by 
flooding to become a Flood Warden but if 
you or your home are vulnerable during 
heavy rainfall, this is a real opportunity to 
make connections with East Riding of 
Yorkshire Council staff. Use it as an       
opportunity to build relationships with 
those who can help.  If you are interested, 
contact the Clerk for more information. 
  
The old .org.uk Parish Council website and 
email address have now been closed.  
Please use the ..ggoovv..uukk  contact details and 
website in the footer below to look for  
parish information, and to keep abreast of 
Parish Council business. 

As a reminder, there is a link on the 
Homepage of the Parish Council’s new 
website which offers up-to-the-minute 
FFlloooodd  SSttaattuuss  information  in the East     
Riding of Yorkshire.  There is access to, 
flood warnings and flood alerts and an 
opportunity to sign up to receive alerts. 
  
AA  FFRREEEE  CCoommmmuunniittyy  FFiirrsstt  AAiidd CCoouurrssee is 
being held at Wilberfoss Community    
Centre on the afternoon of Wednesday, 
12th March.  Places are limited and the 
course is already more than half full.  
You’ll find further details in this           
Newsletter.   If sufficient interest is 
shown, there may be a second course, 
taking place one evening for those who 
work during the day. 

 

 

 

 

The 8th May 2025 marks the 80th            
anniversary of VE Day.  We would love to 
hear from community groups who may be 
thinking of marking the occasion with a 
celebration. 

December Crossword Answers  

 

Crossword Answers 



February Crossword  

   Wilberfoss News 
February 2025 

IInn  tthhiiss  iissssuuee......  Welcome to the first edition of 2025!  

We hope you all had a fabulous festive 
period. 

In this issue, you will find the latest 
updates on village news, local events 
and current community  happenings. 

We would like to thank the volunteers 
who have stepped up to cover the  

areas that needed coverage.  We really 
do aapppprreecciiaattee all our volunteers.  Your 
support is invaluable, and without it, 

we would not be able to distribute our 
newsletter to every home in the village. 

If you have any submissions for the 
March edition, please send them to 
michellewallis1711@gmail.com by   

February 19th. 
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